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22nd February 2021
Dear Parent

Transfer Procedure 2021/2022
The Education Authority, in conjunction with the Department of Education, have amended the timescale for applications to Post Primary School.  For 2021/22 this will be from 1st March 2021 – 16th March 2021.  This will be the first year all parents will have to apply online for places in Post Primary Schools.
It is exceptionally important that you apply via the Education Authority Admissions Portal within the timeframe given as late applications will be the last to be allocated regardless of how well your child fits the criteria of the school you have chosen.

Edenderry, of course, is within a non-selective area whereby all pupils can transfer to Junior High school without doing the transfer tests.  In our case, practically all our pupils go to Killicomaine JHS, and once again, it is expected that there will be sufficient places at Killicomaine JHS for all pupils who wish to go there.  Admissions to Post Primary Education – Transfer 2021 provides details of all our local secondary schools. This is available to download from www.eani.org.uk  This is essential reading.
Whilst it is likely that you will receive a place in Killicomaine JHS, if this is your first choice, the EA has advised that at least three schools should be identified.   Please ensure that when completing Section C of the Transfer Report the information you supply relates to the Admissions Criteria of the school you have named as first preference.  In Section C of the Transfer Form you must mention that:-

1. Edenderry Primary School is a contributory Primary school to the particular secondary school (and any of the following that apply to your family).
2. Brothers or sisters will be enrolled in the secondary school of your choice during the year 2020/2021
3. Brothers or sisters have previously attended this particular secondary school

4. Parents who nominate Killicomaine JHS as first preference on Transfer.

5. Applicants who are the eldest child of the family.

6. A parent is a permanent member of staff

7. The school of your choice is the nearest school of this type to your home.

Parents should note any reference to the standing of the school in the local community or standards within the school cannot be used by the Board of Governors of the post primary school when allocating places.
Up until this school year, parents were offered face to face Transfer Interviews to discuss filling in this application.  However, due to Covid 19 measures put in place by the N.I. Assembly through the Department of Education, for this school year this will not be possible.
Parents can arrange a 15 minute telephone meeting with the principal to discuss the completion of the Transfer Form by contacting school on 028 38332816 or emailing awinton528@c2kni.net before Thursday 25th February.  Telephone meetings will take place on Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 3rd March.
Thank you for your assistance in this matter.   

Yours sincerely

____________  

J S DOYLE

Principal

